Fairgrove Township

Minutes of May 15, 2017 

The May meeting of Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on May 15, 2017 at 7:31 pm. Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustee Mike Day, Trustee Dennis Hadeway and Clerk Katie Gebhardt. Sexton Doug Foster was also present. 

Meeting called to order.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

McQuillan moved and Day supported to approve April minutes as presented. Passed.

McQuillan moved and Aeder supported to approve May agenda as presented. Passed. 

Visitor Comment Open. No Comments. Closed

Supervisors Report

· Library Board – Linda Tonkin has been asked. 

· Aeder moved and Day supported to appoint Linda Tonkin as Fairgrove Township Library Board Representative. Passed.

· Deaf child has moved into 1540 N. Vassar Rd, Fairgrove. 

· Board is requesting installation of signage to address deaf child in area. McQuillan moved and Hadeway supported resolution to allow signage. Passed

· Township Hall cleaning - $40 per cleaning, an additional $25 for windows. All specifics are outlined in contract. 

· Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve cleaning contract as presented. Passed

· Road Commission meeting

· Tom Young – Commissioner. Renewed $25,000 matching program, along with $2,5000 misc. program. 

· Aeder requested pacer rating map prior to Township budget year (December). 

· Diva Disposal meeting – May 9th. Jessie Miller was the only individual that showed up. Melanie was a no show. Assured us that mechanical problems would be taken care of. As a result of Melanie’s absence, McQuillan sent a letter indicating Fairgrove Townships intention to seek alternative companies once the current trash contract ends. 

· Bidding will being in summer for trash service. Republic, Waste Management and Billys are on the list.

Sexton

· 3 burials. 

· New mower has been ordered, currently in production. 

· Where to put dirt currently accumulating in cemetery. Going to offer to public. 

· Foster has picked up Almer Township Sexton job.

· Unavailable 6/10-6/17 – Vacation. 

· Roads have not been done in cemetery. 

· Foster is working on quotes for cemetery building roof and removing grass by Fairgrove Township Hall, replacing with rock. 

Police

· 1 case remaining under review. 

· The Village of Akron will be getting a new phone system. 

· Akron-Fairgrove High School had a rumor of student bringing firearm to school. Young accused was accounted for, with no access of firearm. After investigation a threat never existed, students no in danger. 

Hadeway moved and Day supported to accept financial report as presented. Passed.

Hadeway moved and McQuillan supported to pay bills as presented. Passed.

Board Comments

· Checking with a few individuals on interest in Deputy Clerk.

· Gebhardt is working on website.

· Keith meeting with Dave Hollander for Nextera progress report. 

Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to adjourn. Passed.

Adjourned 

9:50 PM. 
